Camden Haven Show Society Kendall Showground

Edition 2

March 2017

MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT



Dear Members and Friends

Well, what an eventful few months it has been!!!

I have been busy getting around to all the organizations on the grounds and introducing myself and making myself known to as many people as possible.

I would like to wish all our ground organizations the very best for the year even though we are already 3 months in to it!

A big thank you to the Kendall Community Op Shop for once again supporting our community Showground with their generous grant of \$20,000. This grant is a major contribution to the removal of our old machinery shed and building a new Machinery/Pottery Workshop. The new workshop will be located between the cottage house and the Boxing shed. This will clean up the camping area and make it a much safer by lowering the amount of movement with equipment and machinery around the campers.

There is a new Ceramics group (Tactile Arts Group @ Kendall. TAG) setting up on the grounds. They will be creating different types of ceramics and have already got quite a few members. It would appear that this could be a nice starting point for anybody looking to have a go at throwing a piece of clay and I don't mean at someone. I wish them the best of luck. Anyone interested please email

Our goal is to now start fundraising to replace the additional \$7000 that was required to purchase the Machinery/Pottery Workshop. Our committee is currently working on ideas and events that will fundraise but also bring new events to our area. Keep your eyes and ears open for some fresh new events.

A big thank you also to the Camden Haven Ponyclub for securing an Op Shop grant of \$5000. This will go towards removable gates in the Gordon Ramsey Cattle Pavilion to make much needed more modern horse stables. Ponyclub has also installed lighting and power points in this Pavilion which not only will benefit Ponyclub at camp time but also the cattle exhibitors will be able to check on their cattle at night with just the flick of a switch at showtime!!!

The committee has had to put in place some new policies and procedures that are for the benefit of all ground users and comply with Insurance and Risk and Safety.

The first is that any person horse riding at the ground outside of an organized event must have their own EA Insurance. A copy of this insurance must be given to the secretary of the Show Society (along with being a current member) if you wish to ride at the ground on your own. At events that are organized by the Show Society you simply sign a waiver.

Secondly, a policy has been put in place that all dogs must be on leads and under control of the owner at all times. All users should be able to use the ground without fear of being knocked over or having their dog getting in a fight with another dog. If there is an incident with a dog, it is the owner's responsibility, not the Show Society.

I am sorry if this is inconvenient to some people but the committee has a duty of care to all users of the grounds.

It is very unfortunate turn of events that is occurring with a few other Show Societies of late. Wingham has had to cancel their show, Willamba was a washout and I've heard that Kempsey has postponed their show with the view to go to the Group 2 meeting in June asking to reschedule to sometime in November.

I would like to take this opportunity to remind everyone how important it is that our show must carry on into the future. The show is a major source of income for our community ground. A ground that is there for not only the many organizations that pay a \$100 a year lease (plus water and power) but also for all the community in general.

That said, I am encouraging all the community to please get involved and help us with your ideas and volunteer a small amount of your time to help us out in some way or another!!!

We are currently looking at ways to improve our markets held every first Sunday of the month.

The American Motorcycle Association will be back at our ground again on the weekend of the 11th, 12th and 13th of August. This club will be raising money for many different charities like, The Kendall Riding for the Disabled over the course of the weekend. At this event the Show Society runs a Canteen Friday Night, all day Saturday and Sunday morning, if you can help out it would be very much appreciated. Any locals looking to purchase tickets can see Danny at Liquor & Co to pre book!! Should be an awesome weekend of music and bikes!!!

Show Report:

The 2017 CAMDEN HAVEN SHOW SATURDAY 14th & SUNDAY 15th OCTOBER !!!

Organizing the show takes a great team and a lot of hard work. Planning for the 2017 Show is well underway. I am excited to say that we have secured some of last years favorites and some new and fresh entertainment and ideas.

Sponsorship Packages are available on the website if you are interested please return completed form to The Secretary, PO Box 23 Kendall NSW 2439.

FRUIT & VEGETABLE STEWARD

Firstly I would like to thank Paul & Lesley McKinley for their years of commitment to the Fruit & Vegetable section of the Camden Haven Show and understand that they are planning on doing some travelling. But Paul has kindly agreed to advise and guide a new Steward. If you are interested please contact The Secretary of the Camden Haven PAH & L SOC INC.



STEWARDS MEETING TUESDAY 11/4/17

7:00pm

DINING ROOM @ SHOWGROUND

We are also looking for a Steward to run the U Bute Ute Competition for the 2017 Show. If you are a keen Ute lover and are interested please give me a call (Mobile Below). In previous years our Steward has done a great job but this year she has found herself over committed.

In finishing please find below a calendar of some of the events that are coming up at the grounds.

Looking forward to catching up,

Sean



- SUNDAY 2/4/17 Kendall Markets & Adult Riding and Dressage Instructor Morning
- o SUNDAY 9/4/17 Camden Haven Pony Club Ribbon Day
- o TUESDAY 11/4/17 2007 STEWARDS MEETING 7:00pm
- o THURSDAY 20/4/17 SHOW SOCIETY MONTHLY MEETING 7:00pm
- o SUNDAY 7/5/17 Kendall Markets
- O THURSDAY 18/5/17 SHOW SOCIETY MONTHLY MEETING 7:00pm
- o SATURDAY 27/5/17 Kendall Blues 1st Home Game
- SUNDAY 4/6/17 Kendall Markets
- o Thursday 15/6/17 show society monthly meeting 7:00pm
- SUNDAY 2/7/17 Kendall Markets
- o THURSDAY 20/7/17 SHOW SOCIETY MONTHLY MEETING 7:00pm



Round 4 27/5/17

Kendall Blues

1st Home Game

V

Beechwood

Camden Haven PAH & I Society Inc.

PO Box 23 Kendall NSW 2439 23 Batar Creek Road

Kendall

Showground Phone: (02) 6559 4463 Email: kendallshowground@bigpond.com

PRESIDENT Sean Gleeson Mobile: 0430 115877 SECRETARY Mavis Barnes Phone: (02) 6559 4339 TREASURER Allan Hudson Mobile: 0409 988 649